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                                     Town of West Boylston
140 Worcester Street, West Boylston, Massachusetts  01583

Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes
	Date / Time / Location of Meeting
	Monday, 1/4/2021/4:00p.m./ IN ORDER TO CONDUCT SOCIAL DISTANCING, MEETING TOOK PLACE AT THE PUBLIC HEARING SITE, 0 BOWEN ST., WEST BOYLSTON, MA. 

	
	

	Members Present
	William Chase (Chair), John Hadley (Vice-Chair), Emily Eaton, Carl Haarmann and Clerk Toby Goldstein.

	Members NOT Present
	David Mercurio (Vice-Chair)

	Invited Guests
	N/A

	
	

	Welcome – Call to Order 
	Time: 4:00 p.m.

	
	

	Approval of Previous Minutes
	CONTINUED TO FEBRUARY 1, 2021 MEETING

	Motion Originator
	N/A

	                                                          Motion Seconded
	N/A

	
	

	Treasurer – Financial Report
	Mr. Chase reviewed the report prior to the meeting.

	Motion to Accept
	N/A

	Seconded
	N/A

	
	


At 4:00 pm, Mr. Chase called the meeting to order.
Public Hearing, Goddard Consulting, LLC, on Behalf of Sturbridge Warren LLC, ANRAD (Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation), 0 Bowen St.:


(Scott Goddard and Tim McGuire represented).  (Mr. Hadley read aloud the public hearing notice).  Mr. Goddard began his presentation by explaining that the purpose of this ANRAD filing was to determine where the wetlands are on this parcel of land (he referred to a large, mounted map).  He explained (and pointed out) that there is an intermittent stream, which widens out towards the back of the property and runs into a Bordering Vegetated Wetland, back into a culvert and down between two houses.  He pointed out the resource area as he saw it.  He continued that there is a stream behing the houses, with a 24-inch corrigated metal pipe culvert.  He discussed the vegetation on the parcel and pointed out old fill material.  Mr. Goddard discussed that pine trees [resent are on a rather high area, and there is a sharp break in the slope to the wetland edge where there is about four-feet of fill, and then a gradual contour.  He further explained that the purpose of this ANRAD filing was to show the site and affirm that what is depicted is correct  representation of the wetlands.

Mr. Goddard then noted that MA DEP issued a file number, which allowed the applicant to act, and they had two comments regarding the filing.  One was that they wanted the applicant to update the deck symbol on the site plans (he told the board that he had updated copies of the plan).  The other comment was that they suggested peer review in addition to the Conservation Commission’s review.  Mr. Goddard then asked for questions from the board members and others present, and offered to walk the site if they wanted to do so.  In response to Mr. Hadley, Mr. Goddard replied (and pointed out on the aforementioned map) the 50-foot buffer zone and 100-foot buffer zones, and replied to Ms. Eaton that their goal was to see if the parcel is suitable for construction. Paul Anderson of 55 Bowen Street (who is also Chair of the Planning Board) asked about the intermittent stream and regulatory guidelines and Mr. Goddard discussed it.  (Mr. Chase commented that he knows the area very well).  Mr. Goddard discussed how perennial streams are indicated on USGS, and that there is no regulatory way to indicate  perennial streams,, giving as an example that streams that are wet year round may be fed by some other sources and may be controlled.  He then further discussed the vegetation, mentioning a cedar tree at the edge of the wetland area, and pointed out pink flags that indicated the pine stand onn top of fill, then there is a drop.  He then explained that the ANRad asked the Concomm to determine that the applicant had the correct depiction of the location of the wetlands on the property, and then the Commission issues an ORAD (Order of Resource Area Determiination) that affirms this.  Mr. Goddard opined that only one area with a gentle slope is poorly defined.  He opined that the other questions were valid but the board and Mr. goddard agreed that the only purpose today was to determine the correctness of the wetland locations depicted .

Mr. Hadley then asked Mr. Goddard if they need to appear before the Commission again after this determination?  Mr. Chase replied that they will need to appear again.  Mr. Goddard continued that they will file an NOI and will need an Order of Conditions.  He noted(on the map) that the entire property is wetlands.  He added that nothing can happen without the Conservation Commission’s approval for construction and that this is a preliminary step to determine the feasibility of work in the future.  Mr. Chase added that he wanted the board to be aware that DEP suggested a third opinion.  Mr. Goddard explained that DEP ssaid that winter delineations can be difficult, but he did not think that if was necessary unless the board had questions.  Mr. Hadley opined that he would not put a house on that parcel and asked how they would keep it dry to do construction?  Mr. Chase opined that there was no need to walk the parcel and reiterated that he knew the lot well and thought that the delineation was fairly accurate; he also did not want to delay the applicant for another month.  Mr. Hadley opined that he thought a third party should review it.  Mr. Goddard responded to Mr. Hadley that, if he is concerned, then they should have the peer review, but he would prefer that only if they cannot resolve their concerns and noted that conditions might be bad in another 30 days for it to be reviewed.  Ms. Eatonn opined that what she saw on the plans and what she saw on the property looked to be in good agreement.

With no further comments or questions, Mr. goddard requested that they close the public hearing. Mr. Haarmann made a motion to close the public hearing.  Ms. Eaton seconded.  All in favor.  Mr. Chase then asked the abutters present if they had any problem with the filing?  They responded that they did not.  In response to a question from Mr. Haarmann, Mr. Goddard replied that this was just the first step in the project.  Mr. Haarmann opined that he would not want to build there.  Ms. Eaton then made a motion to approve the delineation of the wetlands, stating that the site is accurately depicted by the plan.  Mr. Haarmann seconded.  The vote was (3)” yes” and (1) “no”, therefore the wetland delineation was approved.
Other Business:
Minutes of August 3, September 14 and September 21, 2020 Meeting:  CONTINUED TO FEBRUARY 1, 2021 MEETING
Meeting Schedule for 2021:


Ms. Goldstein had previously distributed a tentative meeting schedule to the board members.  They responded at this meeting that they agreed with the dates listed.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING – FEBRUARY 1, 2021, LOCATION TO BE DETERMINED.
With no further questions or comments, Mr. Hadley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:17 p.m.  Ms. Eaton seconded.  All in favor.
Submitted by:  _________________________________________






Reviewed by:  ___________________________________________
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